

# President's Message



Thanks for all who attended my fun fly! It was a great success! Lots of fun! A great turn out and good times with friends! It was really good to see some faces I had not for some time, Dave Franzen, O'Brien Brother's, and many more! We had a total of 28 registered pilots, and broke even on money spent, with the addition of the soda donations! Thanks again to all who attended! Too bad for those who did not!

-Tyler

# **Secretary's Report**

President Tyler Brown called the meeting to order at 7:31 PM. VP Justin Gebes attempted to read the minutes from the Sept. meeting and they were accepted.

## **VP/CD Report**

There was a good turnout for Leonard's 56<sup>th</sup> fun fly with 20+ pilots participating. The last fun fly of the year is Oct. 21<sup>st</sup>. No landing fee but we are taking donations for food.

# **Treasurer's Report**

Treasurer Mike said that he transferred \$1000 out of savings to help cover the sprinklers and to pay all utilities. We currently have 66 paid members. It was mentioned to find out the transfer limit of the PayPal account. It is \$500 at a time.

## Safety Officer's Report

S.O. Brad Pankoke said there was nothing to report.

#### **Old Business**

I am taking orders for T-shirts, caps, sweatshirts or can koozies. If you want to order something please contact me by phone 402-419-9590 or e-mail <a href="mailto:gebesjustin@yahoo.com">gebesjustin@yahoo.com</a>. A motion was made and approved for the club to purchase 20 t-shirts at random sizes to use for prizes at club events.

## **New Business**

Jerry Robinson made a chart on the chalk board for the purpose of making notes for improving the club. If there are any suggestions, please write it on the board. Alan Zinnecker mentioned that the sprinkler system needs to be winterized.

There was discussion about club dues on whether to raise them or not. Alan Z. made a motion to keep the dues at \$75 a year and if we need to make an assessment we can decide that later. Jupe mentioned how people comment on how nice of a field we have.

#### **New Members**

No new members.

## **Nomination of Officers**

It's that time of the year for electing club officers. Please attend the next meeting to vote for the club officers. As of the time of publication there is only one contested position and that is president. There is still time to nominate someone before we vote at the next meeting.

Nominations for Officers
President – Tyler Brown, Alan Zinnecker
VP/CD – Justin Gebes
Secretary – Jerry Robinson
Treasurer – Mike Yearly
Safety Officer – Brad Pankoke
Election Committee – Ric Feldman, Brad
Pankoke, Don Dickie and Don Reger.

#### **Models of the Month**

Doc Lau showed off his Hobby Lobby Intl. B-17. It is a scale plane made out of foam with counter rotating props. 63" wingspan, has operable flaps and retracts. Uses (4) 1350kv motors.

No 50/50.

Meeting adjourned at 8:42 pm.

Lincoln Sky Knights PO Box 83605 Lincoln, NE 68501-3605

# Tim O'Brien, Editor timobrien1@gmail.com

http://www.lincolnskyknights.org



# For information on the web about local events and activities

http://metrorcflying.com/

WHO TO CALL FOR HELP!

 Rich Kuenning
 464-3256

 Ron Vogel
 466-0031

 Bill Davis
 475-2305

 Wilson Hardy
 890-3161

 Dennis Osburn
 470-0271

 Mike Yearley
 475-1609

 Leonard Akert
 489-6277

 rakert@neb.rr.com

Ric Feldman

402-613-3089 ricfeldman@microlnk.com
Nick Wheatley eve6w@hotmail.com

## **UPCOMING EVENTS**

Indoor at Calvert Rec Center 5-7pm NOVEMBER 4<sup>TH</sup> & 18<sup>th</sup>

DECEMBER 2<sup>nd</sup> & 30<sup>th</sup>

2012 LSK Officers

President: Tyler Brown 617-0444 tylerzx9r@yahoo.com

VP/CD: Justin Gebes 419-9590 gebesjustin@yahoo.com

Treasurer: Mike Yearly 476-1609 firstchair2@msn.com

Secretary: John Willman
JWILLMAN1@neb.rr.com

Safety Officer: Brad Pankoke 797-8710 bradpankoke@hotmail.com

#### **Executive Committee:**

Don Svoboda Tim O'Brien Gary Dunkel

Webmaster: Aaron Clark 770-9251 aaron@gonines.com

PLEASE REMEMBER!! IF YOU ARE THE LAST PERSON AT THE FIELD IN THE EVENING, PLEASE BE SURE THAT THE CLUBHOUSE AND THE GATE ARE LOCKED!!!!

Tuesday night flying will run from May thru September. Guests can receive introductory flights from our members.

Meetings are the first Friday of every month except December at the LSK field at 7:30 PM

**INSIDE THIS ISSUE**